
AB ASSOCIATES 

201 E. Baltimore Street, #1150, 21202 

 

 

 

October 20, 2020 

 

Edward Reisinger, Chair. Land Use Committee 

Room 500, City Hall, 100 N. Holliday Street 

Baltimore, Maryland 21202 

 

Re: City Council Bill 20-0623 

 

Dear Chairman Reisinger and Members of the Committee 

 

I am writing in support of the above Bill that will correct an unfair and monopolistic provision of 

Transform Baltimore. This Bill is fundamentally different than the controversial Bill 20-0570 that the 

Committee put on-hold last week as this Bill applies only to conversion of existing billboards to digital 

and will not lead an increase in signs. Further, unlike the other proposal, it retains  the City and 

community review and approval process such as the 250 foot separation distance from residential 

neighborhoods.  

 

The subject Bill was originally introduced following the Zoning Board’s review of an existing billboard in 

2018 to convert an existing sign at 846 N. Eutaw by Bay Properties 2, LLC. At the time, the new 

Transform Baltimore code had two conflicting provisions pertaining to alterations of existing billboards 

and the Board decided that the provision requiring the removal of three existing billboards was required 

to convert an existing sign to digital. Planning recognized this conflict when the comprehensive sign 

amendment (Bill 18-0272) was introduced and, in fact, I testified at the November14, 2018 hearing on 

this very subject and Councilman Dorsey submitted amendments similar to Bill 20-063 but the Chairman 

recommended that it be introduced as a separate Bill, which is now before you. 

 

The Planning Department may have been well intentioned in thinking that the removal requirement 

would lead to a reduction throughout the City but it is my understanding that this has not been the case. 

In the meantime, the existing Code requires individual owners without an inventory of signs that wish to 

upgrade their signs to negotiate with a competitor that controls an estimated 90% of the existing 

billboards in the City and for which there is no incentive to cooperate. This fact alone enhances a 

monopolistic condition that is blatantly unfair. 

 

You will also hear today from Herbert Burgunder III, Bay Properties attorney, in support of this issue and 

Will Shanklin who is partnering to operate the proposed digital sign at 846 N. Eutaw Street as a gateway 

sign for West Baltimore and the new Black Arts and Entertainment District. Mr. Shanklin currently 

operates the iconic digital sign on Charles street north of Penn Station that features content related to 

the Station North Arts and Entertainment District. Both offer compelling reasons for the Committee’s 

support. 

 



I also will address the recommendations of the Planning Commission that correctly recognized the 

unfairness of the existing removal provision but recommended against the other provisions of the Bill 

that I am recommending be retained.  

 

The Bill as written applies to any owner that wants to convert from paper to digital, and, in that way, is 

neutral in its application. Planning suggested that the removal should only apply to those owners that 

own over seven signs. The Council may want to evaluate the practical effect of this or any other number. 

Bay Properties 2, LLC only owns the N. Eutaw Street sign.  

 

The second group of provisions in the Bill that Planning recommended against dealt with the removal of 

the 15 foot relocation restriction and the restriction of converting signs on buildings less than 35 feet in 

height. Both of these provisions in the Bill should be retained as drafted as they allow the Zoning Board 

on a case by case basis to review the requests while retaining the existing 250 foot distance requirement 

from a residential district. The N. Eutaw Street building is less than 35 feet high and the sign is affixed to 

the entire side of the building, across from the State Office complex and approximately 600 feet from a 

residential district. The sign is at eye level to vehicles on westbound MLK and is therefore more 

appropriate than replacing it with a taller pole sign. 

 

I recommend that Bill 20-0630 be approved by the Committee. 

 

 

Alfred W. Barry III 

AB Associates on behalf of Bay Properties 2, LLC  

 

cc: Bay Properties 2, LLC 

      Members of the Committee 

 

 

 

       

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

      

 

 

































 

www.blackartsdistrict.org | @officialblackartsdistrict 

 
Black Arts District 
25 W. Fayette Street  
Baltimore, MD 21201 
 
October 14, 2020 
 
Bay Properties 2, LLC 
846-848 N Eutaw Street 
Baltimore, MD 21201 
West Baltimore Arts & Entertainment Billboard 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
I am writing this today to express my support for the West Baltimore Arts & Entertainment 
Billboard project involving the conversion of the Billboard located at 846-8 N Eutaw Street, 
21201, from Static to Digital. 
 
As the executive director of the Black Arts District, established July 2019 as Maryland’s first and 
only A&E District that promotes, highlights and celebrates the cultural production of African 
American creatives, I believe the West Baltimore billboard could greatly benefit our district. We 
cover 149 acres of West Baltimore, predominantly running along the Pennsylvania Avenue 
corridor and unfortunately there are very few art venues or exhibit spaces. The billboard 
provides a unique opportunity for artists to showcase their work despite this deficit.  
 
The Black Arts District has been invited to be a partner for the West Baltimore Arts & 
Entertainment Billboard project to help curate and procure artwork and advertisements to be 
displayed. Therefor we fully stand behind this project.  
 
We have already seen what they have done at the Penn Station Billboard, which is located in 
the Station North Arts and Entertainment district and have enjoyed a direct benefit accordingly. 
This would be an asset to the community, its artists, residents and stakeholders.  
 
 Therefore, it is without reservation the Pennsylvania Avenue Black Arts and Entertainment 
District supports the West Baltimore Arts & Entertainment Billboard project. As such we 
encourage you to approve the conversion. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brion N. Gill, executive director 
Black Arts District 















 

Locust Point Civic Association ·   841 E. Fort Ave, Unit 210 ·  Baltimore, MD 21230 

   

 

Via Email 

 

October 21, 2020 

  

Baltimore City Council Land Use Committee 

Councilman Reisinger, Chairperson 

100 Holliday Street, Suite 500 

Baltimore, MD 21202 

Edward.Reisinger@baltimorecity.gov 

 

Re: City Council Bill 20-0623       

 

Dear Councilman Reisinger: 

 

This letter is to inform the Land Use Committee of the Baltimore City Council that the Locust Point Civic 

Association (LPCA) took a vote at its October 14, 2020 General Meeting to oppose formally City Council 

Bill 20-0623.   

 

As discussed and voted on during the meeting, Locust Point Civic Association is opposed to the bill for 

three primary reasons: (1) concern regarding the adverse effect that billboards generally, and digital 

billboards, specifically, have on driver safety; (2) concern about the light pollution caused by the digital 

billboards; and (3) concern regarding the number of billboards in the area generally and how those 

billboards affect community aesthetics, development, and growth.   

 

A study published in the Traffic Injury Prevention Journal found that drivers look at digital billboards 

significantly longer than other billboards and signs, with the digital billboards taking drivers’ eyes off the 

road for at least two seconds.  This is especially alarming given the 2006 study by Virginia Tech for the 

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, which found that anything that takes a driver’s eyes off 

the road for more than two seconds greatly increases the risk of a crash.   

 

Digital billboards can be up to ten times brighter at night than traditionally lit billboards, and they can be 

harmful to the nighttime environment.  The LED lights used within the digital billboards cannot be shielded; 

thus, the light emitted floods the night sky, both wasting energy and causing light pollution.  There are 

billboards situated near Locust Point that have the potential to flood the area with unnatural light; this light 

would not only be damaging to the environment, but irritating to the community residents and visitors.  No 

one wants to live in a house where billboard light streams through the windows at night; no one wants to 

play in a park inundated with such light.   

 

As you know, Locust Point Civic Association generally opposes the increase in the number of billboards in 

our community and the city at large.  This bill changes the current rules to preserve more billboards 

following their conversion to digital.  The Locust Point Civic Association fears that the ultimate result of 

the change will harm aesthetics not only in the Locust Point area, but around Baltimore as a whole, thus 

curbing the progress which has been made and encouraging residents to move out of, rather than into, our 

great city.    

 

The LPCA urges you to vote against the bill, or to withdraw it entirely, as it could be detrimental not only to 

the residents of Locust Point, but to all of us living in the South Baltimore Peninsula.   

 

Please feel free to reach out if needed to contacts@mylocustpoint.org or kate.mccomiskey@gmail.com.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Kate McComiskey 

President, Locust Point Civic Association 
 

cc: Councilman Eric Costello (via email to eric.costello@baltimorecity.gov) 

Baltimore City Council President (via email to councilpresident@baltimorecity.gov)  

  

President 

   Kate McComiskey 

 

Vice President 

   Emily Patterson       

 

Corresponding Secretary 

    Tim Hoy 

 

Recording secretary 

   Kris Quinn 

 

Treasurer 

   Maria Tarmoun 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board of Directors 

 

 

Will Jovel   

Damian O’Connor 

Caitlin Regan 

John Shea 

Corey Benedict 

Eric Souza 

Bobby Saylor 

Ginny Rajnes 

Justin Grossman 

Matt Farcosky 
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